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Mr President,

Sierra Leone welcomes the delegation of Guinea and thanks them for their national report, and for the comprehensive presentation this morning. 
Guinea’s efforts to promote human rights within the national legislation are evidenced in the creation of the Ministry of Human Rights and Civil Liberties, as well as the establishment of a moratorium on the death penalty.

In addition, in spite of the severe challenges, we commend Guinea for recently bringing their domestic legislation in line with international convention, namely, the Convention on the rights of the child (CRC), and for its efforts to enforce legislation against child, early and enforced marriage. 

We also commend Guinea for its efforts to uphold human rights while addressing the daunting challenge of responding to the Ebola crisis.  We urge the international community to provide the technical assistance and financial support necessary to effectively address its post-crisis reconstruction and revive its national GDP.
Sierra Leone would like to make the following recommendations:

1. Ratify the optional protocols of ICESCR and CEDAW.
2. Seek assistance in establishing a national human rights institution in accordance with the Paris Principles.

3. Intensify on-going efforts to submit its overdue reports to the relevant special procedures mechanisms.
Sierra Leone wishes Guinea every success in this review process.

Thank you, Mr President. 
